MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENDRICK CITY COUNCIL
APRIL 14TH 2020

Meeting was held at the the Kendrick City Park at 2:00 P.M. the pledge was said. Those present were
Zach Vogleweed, Carol Bradford, Paul Rush, Patty Appel, Rob Clemenhagen, Lucinda Hites, and Chris
Kochsmier. Motion was made by Zach to approve March minutes, second by Carol, all in favor, motion
carried. Zach made motion to approve the disbursments April and upcoming months due to the COVID
- 19 if we are unable to meet, carol second, all in favor, motion carried.

Unfinished business was discussing Dodd from CEDA. Lucinda will get a call list together for the council
to make calls to community members in regaurds explaining the sewer project.

New Business - Mayor Appel reported that she spoke with Layne in regaurds to the router at the fire
hall. He told her they might have to get a new one. The cost would be $20-560. Zach made motion
to get it, second by Carol, all infavor motion carried. The week of the young child was declared for
April 11th-17th motion was made by Carol, second by Zach, all in favor, motion carried. Rob explained
the tree trimming and equipment rent for chipping, motion was made by Zach to rent the equipment,
second by Paul, all in favor, motion carried. Motion was made by Zach, for starting pay for clerk
position to be $14.00 ab hour at 40 hours a week, with a 60 day probation period, second by Paul, all in
favor, motion carried. Mayor Appel read The Fair Housing Proclamation, and declared April Fair
Houseing, motion made by Carol, second by Zach, all in favor, motion carried. Lucinda stated that
Kendricks Arbor Day Celebration is in April. Carol made motion for Arbor Day to be April 24th, second
by Zach, all in favor, motion carried. Chris Kochsmier was in attendance of the meeting. Mayor Appel
explained we need to appoint some one to Planning & Zoning. Zach made a motion to appoint Chris to
P&Z, second by Carol, all in favor, motion carried.

Rob gave his report. He stated he has been spraying weeds, and mowing. He is getting ready for the
levy inspection. Mayor Appler asked who inspects that and Rob replied the Army Core does it. Lucinda
gave her report. She stated she has talked with the lifeguards on scheduling, and opening. She has
also been in contact with the health department and they said we can open June 1st or the 15th.

Zach made motion to adjourn at 2:40 P.M., Carol second, all in favor, motion carried. Meeting
adjorned at 2:40.






